
 

Meeting Minutes 

PAB Meeting on May 11, 2022  

 

Agenda items included discussion of a universal calendar for Region 18. One actually exists! If you layer 

the different calendars on the Region 18 website, they will overlay one another. Jim Wygonik s going to 

ask the tech dept. for k-12 to provide instructions on how to easily do this from your own device. More 

details to come! Exciting!!!! 

 

Condom access in our LOLMS and LOLHS: Dottie spoke to Ian at the parent council meeting. Ian had 

reached out to the District medical advisor and he suggested that distributing condoms where there is a 

school-based health center makes sense as there is education provided with the distribution of the 

condoms. However, it is NOT recommended when there is an absence of a school-based health system. 

Therefore, Region 18 will NOT be adopting this initiative. 

 

Covid and End of Year Restrictions: 

Jim updated us that there are no restrictions currently. There have not been any special circumstances 

where we need to revise this as determined by the region’s health advisors. This includes no special 

restrictions for the upcoming Junior/Senior prom on May 20th. 

 

End of Year Happenings: 

Jim and Jeanne Manfredi reviewed that AP testing is currently happening. Later this month will be Spirit 

Week and a Pep Rally (which will be held outside). 

On May 26, classes will end at 11 and will be followed by a BBQ lunch (free for all) to kick off the start of 

Field Day! Field Day will be free to everyone and held on the Middle School and Track Fields as well as 

the Center School Softball fields. Students can sign up for class activities through their homerooms, but 

the other activities will be set up and not require advance sign ups. This includes the obstacle course and 

some blowups outside.  

 

LOLHS is partnering with LYSB to incorporate 5 stations of wellness, providing health and wellness 

content over a variety of activities. There will be a mural activity that day, for example. Be on the 

lookout for this! 

 

Don’t miss it! Del’s frozen lemonade will be there and an ice cream truck (or station). All free! 



 

EGO Day is coming! EGO= Eighth Grade Orientation will take place at the end of the month. This year, 

the first time in three years, each 8th grader will be paired one on one with upper classmen to really get 

a feel for what life is like at LOLHS!  

 

Jeannie is going to post more end of the year events in detail on her blog. Some dates are: 

5/17: concert 

5/20 prom at Lake of Isles 

6/1:senior class trip 

6/2: senior banquet 

6/3: senior exams 

6/10: underclassmen exams 

6/10: GRADUATION!!!!! 

6/16 and 6/17: last two days of school (half day for LOLMS and LOLHS) 

 

Meeting ended at 6:55 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted by Diane Brown, PAB Co Secretary 


